

St Cuthbert's Junior School Newsletter 19/05/22



Wells City Football Team

The boys who are part of Wells City under 9 football team held a cake stall to raise money for a trip to Paris in June to take part in a football tournament. Lots of parents donated cakes and even more came along and bought the cakes. They made an incredible £159.15 plus £84 on a raffle. Huge thanks to everyone for supporting them



Silent Auction

Jo Thorne has worked with school council to set up a silent auction to raise money for a school friendship bench. All of the items have been donated by the staff at school and from local businesses.

We have already had quite a few bids on some of the items. Please check out the items up for auction and get your bid in. Either email the school office or drop your details and the item you want to place a bid for in the box at the school reception.

Year 6

Year 6 children have taken the SATs tests last week in their stride, I am very proud of the attitude of every one of them. and now we are looking forward to all of the exciting Year 6 events that happen in the summer term. This week, Year 6 visited Mendip Activity Centre to take part in water sport activity. They had an amazing time (check out the photographs at the end of the newsletter).

The Little Princess Trust Fundraising

One of our children has decided that she is going have her hair cut for charity for her 10th birthday. All of the money raised will go to The Little Princess Trust. Sammy has already raised an amazing £250.00. They are inviting anyone who would like to support this to come along to Tramways on Saturday 11th June at 12.00pm when Sammy's hair will be cut.

Please visit JUSTGIVING.COM if you would like to donate any money for this very worthwhile charity.

School Uniform

I have noticed over the last few weeks that ca lot of children are not wearing school uniform. Children are coming in jogging trousers and hoodies. I have also started to see a lot of jewellery with earrings, bracelets and slap bands being worn. These should not be worn in school so can I ask that you make sure they are removed

before the children come in. It is very important that children wear school uniform as it promotes pride and a feeling of belonging to St Cuthbert's.

Jubilee Celebrations

Next Friday we are going to celebrate to Queen's Platinum Jubilee. The children will have a special whole school assembly in the morning celebrating her life.

Parents are welcome to attend this assembly and celebrate with us. The children will be learning about Queen Elizabeth's reign throughout the day.

We will be having a Jubilee crown parade in the afternoon. If your child would like to take part in the parade then they will need to make a crown and bring it in. There will be a prize for the best crown in Year 3/4 and Year 5/6.

Adventure Week

Adventure week is well underway with lots of exciting things for children to take part in. It has been great to see how well the children have worked together to solve problems with the team building exercises, improved communication with each other when using the blind trail and being really supportive of each other when taking part in the riskier activities like the climbing wall and caving unit. Thank goodness the sun stayed out this week!

Inset Day Reminders

Thursday 23rd June, Friday 24th June, Monday 25th July, Tuesday 26th July 2022

Class Photos

The school photographer will be in school the morning of **Wednesday 8th June** to take class photos, she will also take individual photos of the year 6 leavers. As always there is no obligation to purchase any of the packs. However, they do offer excellent value for studio quality portraits and I am sure you will be pleased with them.

We have gone contactless with the school photos. You will be sent link from school for the group photos after the photos have been taken so you can see the photo and then you are able to order online if you want to.

If your child normally comes to school in PE kit on a Wednesday they can wear their school uniform into school and change for PE at lunchtime.

Sports Day

Sports day will be on Friday 17th June Upper School will be between 9.30 am to 11.30 am and Lower School between 1.30pm and 3.00pm. Parents are invited to attend.

Leavers

Can I please remind parents of year 6 that if they have an outstanding balance for meals and/or breakfast club can they please clear it before the end of July.

Helen Mullinger, Head Teacher



